
ITEM NO: 5 
 

Forward Plan Select Committee 
 

Wednesday, 4th February 2009 
 
 
Decisions called in with regard to –  
 
Petition Against the Kingsbury Road Local Safety Scheme 
 
The decisions taken in respect of the above item at the Highways Committee 
meeting on the 20th January 2009 have been called in.  The decisions made 
at the meeting were as follows:- 
 
RESOLVED: 

 
(i) that the contents of the petition and the issues it raised be noted; 
 

(ii) that implementation of the modified Local Safety Scheme be agreed 
and that the petitioner be advised of this; and 

 
(iii) that the Director of Transportation be authorised to proceed with any 

necessary statutory consultation, to consider any objections or 
representations and either to refer objections back to this committee 
where he thinks appropriate or to implement the order if there are no 
objections, or he considers the objections or representations are 
groundless or insignificant. 

 
 
The specified reasons for the call-in of the decisions are as follows:  
 
1. There has been insufficient consultation with local residents; 
2. There has been insufficient consultation with Fryent ward councillors; 
3. There has been insufficient consultation with partner agencies 

especially the Police 
 
 
The relevant report from the Director of Transportation is attached. 
 


